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Volume 1, Issue 2             VFW-SC Sentinel        

Notes from The Editor Before you start reading 
the Department Newsletter... 
PSC Rodney Burne, Editor 

Comrades and Auxiliary Members, 

This newsletter is much longer (it is in six (6) parts) than usual so you might not want to print it out. The            

reason for its length in this issue is that I wondered whether or not all the information was getting to the Posts 

from their District Commanders. I know some District Commanders pass all info on but not all. Life probably 

would be a lot  better if we all did what our duties require of us under Section 218, 418 and 518 of the Manual 

of Procedure. But enough of that. 

One thing that you could help me with is submitting the information to me at  pscrodney@gmail.com  on 

time. District 1 did a wonderful job from both District 1 Commander Ted Tufts and the Posts in District 1. 

Also I got information from other Posts in a couple of other Districts. Thank you Posts. I included a sampling 

of your newsletters in this edition to show other Comrades that it is a good media to inform their Comrades 

and Auxiliary. 

The Department Communication award will be awarded at the Spring Conference. There is still time to                

submit your Newsletters to Headquarters before December 31st. No newsletters will be accepted after that for 

consideration. Check your Commander’s Guidebook. I believe the web-site award is being awarded at the 

same time. The Chairman of this judging is Past State Commander Betty Hilliard (bjh@bellsouth.net). E-mail 

her your web link for both web-site and Face Book links. 

I thank everyone who submitted articles this time around. You make me feel good when I see all that you do 

for our veterans. 

It was good to hear what VFW Post 9539-Spartanburg is doing. The Commander opened the Post to 

the homeless when the temperatures dropped real low. Also, Tammy and Charlie Shepperd is welcoming Post 

members nd guests to a free patty melt or hamburger with fries Monday December 19 from 5 to 7 pm. Stop 

by the Post for a visit and for a quick meal. Please come out and support this generous offer by these two 

great folks. Betty and Jim Riley thank you; Merry Christmas and Happy New Years! 

All of you know I could write more………...but let’s call it the end until the next time. 

Your Editor,  

Rod 
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this will help us plan for the next six months 
as we set our new goals for where we want to 
be come June 30th, 2017. 

Congratulations to all Posts who are 100%/+: 

⇒ D2: Post 10803 104.00% 

⇒  - D4 Post 1845 100.68%  

⇒ - D6 Post 3096 118.16% 

⇒  - D9 Post 6738 100.00%, Post 10595 
102.85% 

 Comrades, Auxiliary members, MOC 
& its Auxiliary, 

Wishing all of you a Joyous and a very   
Merry Christmas and Happy New Years.  

At the beginning of our year, we all set 
goals and put our plans into effect. As the 
end of a good 2016 year comes to a close we 
need to look back on on our first six months 
and ask ourselves some questions. Did we 
achieve, fail to, or surpass our goals. All of 

 

VFW-SC Sentinel 
Veterans of Foreign Wars 

Dept of South Carolina         
210 Glassmaster Road          
Lexington, SC 29072      

Phone: (803) 808-0317      

Fax:  (803) 808-0417 

www.vfwsc.org 
State Commander:                    

  Francis “Bill” Havlin 

 State Adjutant:      

         Jimmy Lee Wallace 

State Sr. Vice Commander:   

  Harry McFadden 

State Jr. Vice Commander:   

 John L. Sullivan, Jr. 

State Quartermaster:  

      Dwight Hora 

State Chaplain:                        
 Oliver Smith 

State Judge Advocate: 

       Paul D. Lyles 

State Surgeon: 

 Robert Holsclaw  

State Chief-of-Staff 

 Dentist B Harvin 

State Inspector:    

 George Watts 

Immediate Past State Commander: 

    Betty J. Hilliard 

 

Headquarters Secretary:   

      Kate Brock 

 

State Newsletter Editor:   

 Rodney Burne 

 59 Fox Run Lane 

 Columbia, S.C. 29210 

 (803) 807-9131 

 pscrodney@gmail.com 

  

DECEMBER 2016 Volume 1, Issue 2   An Official Publication of the VFW Department of South Carolina 

2016-2017 State Commander  Bill Havlin 

2016-2017 Council of Administration meeting at the Fall Conference 



 3 

from State Commander Bill Havlin continued from front 
page……. 

as of December 12, 2016 

Posts who need five (5) or less to reach 100%: 

⇒ D1: Post 5091 needs (2) - Post 7723 needs  (4) - Post 
10811 needs (3) 

⇒ D2: Post 9037 needs (4)  

⇒ D4: Post 5934 needs (4) - Post 6830 needs (4) - Post 
10330 needs (5) 

⇒ D5: Post 5936 needs (3) - Post 8990 needs (5)  

⇒ D6: Post 3609 needs (3) - Post 10731 needs (2)  

⇒ D7:  

⇒ D8: Post 6938 needs (1) 

⇒ D9:  

Posts who need six to ten (6-10) to reach 100%: 

⇒ D1: Post 12102 needs (9) 

⇒ D2: Post 8069 needs (6)  

⇒ D4: Post 6089 needs (6) - Post 6734 needs (6) Post 
8131 needs (10) - Post 10058 needs (9) 

⇒ D5: Post 6381 needs (6) 

⇒ D6: Post 3412 needs (6) - Post 11251 needs (6) 

⇒ D7: Post 6091 needs (7) - Post 11078 needs (7) 

⇒ D8: Post 9349 needs (6) - Post 11252 needs (6) 

⇒ D9: Post 6304 needs (9) - Post 10729 needs (9) - Post 
10980 needs (8) 

 Posts who need (11-20) to reach 100%: 

⇒  D1: Post 10624 needs (11)  

⇒ D2: Post 3034 needs (20) -  Post 8346 needs 
(18) 

⇒ D4: Post 3354 needs (15) - Post 5208 needs 
(12) - Post 6087 needs (13) - Post 9273 needs 
(19)  

⇒ D5: Post 5928 needs (12)  

⇒ D6:  

⇒ D7: Post 6122 needs (14) - Post 7735 needs 
(11) - Post 10319 needs (12) -  

⇒ D8: 

⇒ D9: Post 5877 needs (13) - Post 7607 needs 
(14) - Post 10601 needs (16) 

 

As of December 12, 2016 out Department stands 
at 86. 85%. 

Let us not forget our current annual members as 
we all try to increase and multiply our new             
membership. 

Remember that good planning equals great re-
sults. Keep up the outstanding work all of y’all 
have done thus far. The Department of South 
Carolina is looking good, currently #2 in the 
Southern Conference. 

The Department Staff wishes all a very Merry 
Christmas and Happy New Years. Hoping no one 
is on Santa’s naughty list and all get what they 
want this season. God Bless. 

Please read the next page from National                  
explaining more about Membership.  

Yours in Comradeship, 

Bill Havlin 

State Commander 
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Comrades—You might find this letter both interesting & informative from National regarding Membership.  
 
-Harry McFadden, State Sr. Vice Commander 
 
Good Morning, Comrades! 
  
Previously in our MEMBERSHIP FOCUS email discussed tactics and strategies for a renewal campaign at the Post level. 
After a few weeks off for the holidays, we're back with a question that was asked of us recently concerning how the Life            
Member Installment Plan works when it comes to your Post's membership totals. 
  
When you look at Memstats, you will see a total of how many members have paid dues to your Post since July 1st, in the        
categories of LIFE, NEW, REINSTATED, and CONTINUOUS. Yet members on the Life Member Installment Plan are handled 
somewhat differently and to understand this we need to look into how we actually track those numbers for Memstats. 
  
LIFE MEMBERS - the Post receives a payout for their Life members in September, which is when you will see that number 
tick up from zero to however many Life members you have in the Post. For new Life members who sign up after that payout 
date, there are subsequent payouts in January and June, and those new Life members get credited to your Memstats totals 
when those payouts are made. Other than those three payout dates, your Life member totals shouldn't change through the 
membership year on Memstats. 
  
NEW MEMBERS - This is reasonably self-explanatory. New members who haven't been in our system as VFW members 
before pay their dues, you get credit for them in Memstats. 
  
REINSTATED MEMBERS - If you have a member who has been inactive (their expiration date has passed) for more than two 
calendar years, and they pay dues to your Post, they are a Reinstated member and are credited in this category. 
  
**EXCEPTIONS TO THE ABOVE** If anyone in those two previous categories, New or Reinstated, pays Life member dues, 
then they will be counted in the LIFE MEMBER category in September, January, or June as appropriate. If you would like to 
know how many of your Life members were New or Reinstated, then you can look at the N/R LM box. 
  
CONTINUOUS MEMBERS - also known as Annual Members. These are your regular everyday pay-dues-yearly folks, and 
you get credit for them in Memstats as their dues are processed. This number ALSO includes dues-paying transfers, but not 
transfers whose dues were paid to their previous Post. Previous Post gets credit for them this year, that's always been the 
case. 
 
LIFE MEMBER INSTALLMENT PLAN - this is not technically a separate category of membership, so it may be somewhat 
confusing. If a new member joins by paying the $45 for the installment plan, they will show under your NEW MEMBER totals. 
If they are a reinstated member, they will be under REINSTATED, and if they were previously a paid Annual member, they 
will be counted under CONTINUOUS. 
  
If a member on the Installment Plan makes their final payment during the membership year and they have already been    
credited to your Post as a New, Reinstated, or Continuous member, they remain in that category for Memstats accounting 
purposes (you do not lose an Annual member and gain a Life member, in other words) for the remainder of the membership 
year. In the next year, they will show up as a Life member when the Life Member payouts are made in September. 
  
Remember that Memstats is only a count of who has paid membership dues to your Post from July 1 through June 30th. This 
is not the same as the Post Query, which shows you everyone in your Post broken down by status, including your Installment 
Life members.  
  
In short, Installment Life members are considered to be Annual members and are counted as such in Memstats. Once their 
final payment is made, they become a Life member and will be counted as such when the next year's Life Member payout is 
made.  
  
If you have any comments or questions, or ideas for future MEMBERSHIP FOCUS emails, please respond and let us know. 
In addition, we encourage you to make use of the various webinars and training materials that we have provided online 
at https://www.vfw.org/MY-VFW/Membership-Recruiting-and-Retention/. On this page you can also find the current VFW 
Membership Program which we encourage every Post to become familiar with, as it explains the criteria for various awards 
and recognition programs such as All-American. 

Also, be sure to follow the VFW Membership department's Facebook page at https://www.facebook.com/
VFWmembership/ where we are constantly posting news and updates concerning VFW events and training. 
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Notes from the Sr. Vice Commander 
 
      by Harry McFadden, VFWSC State Sr. Vice Commander 

 

Greetings Comrades! 

The first half of the VFW Administrative year has come and gone.  We are on track to 

surpass 100% in membership for the Department.  It is now time to push forward and not 

slack off.  As you may recall I issued a challenge for every member in the Department to recruit at least one 

member by December 31, 2016 and to recruit at least 5 members by June 30, 2016.  Together we can achieve 

much.   

Although membership is the life blood of our organization, please remember that the programs are what we 

will be remembered for.  The programs are what helps the communities around us and helps to give the VFW a 

good name.  The programs are what tells the community that we are more than just a bar for veterans to hang 

out as the programs touch are neighbors. 

I would again like to thank all of the membership for the Department of South Carolina Veterans of Foreign 

Wars (VFW) for affording me the opportunity to represent you as the State Sr. Vice Commander.  If there is 

anything that I can do for any of you please let me know. 

Fraternally, 

Harry L. McFadden 
 
State Sr. Vice Commander 

Veterans of Foreign Wars 

Department of South Carolina 

harmac63@yahoo.com  
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VFW AUXILIARY 

 Department of  
South Carolina 

www.lauxvfwsc.org 
 

Department President:         
 Laura Bowman 

 (843) 241-1429 

Department Chief of Staff:    

 Karen  McClendon 

 (843) 863-1109   

Department Sr. Vice President:  
 Theodora Montague 

 (843) 463-3524 

Department Jr. Vice President:   
 Joanne “Jody” Sullivan 

 (704) 798-5444 

Department Secretary:        
 Anna Martin 

 (843) 873-8165 

Department Treasurer:  
 Hattie Henderson 

 (843) 819-8600 

Department Chaplain:           
 Valarie Dayson 

 (803) 707-0459  

Department Conductress:  
 Cathey Farley 

 (843) 798-7306 

Department Guard:            
 Kate Brock 

 (803) 420-1340  

 
Dear Auxiliary Sisters and Brothers and VFW Comrades, 
 
Thank you all for your efforts on behalf of our active duty military                        
personnel, our military veterans, and their families.  It’s such a privilege to 
be able to represent all of you as your Department President! 

There are a few housekeeping issues I must address…  

  

First and foremost, it is now December.  If you are an annual member, your dues must be                   
received by National Headquarters by 12/31.  If you are not listed as “paid” by that date, you will 
no longer be a member in good standing.  At that point, you would not be able to attend auxiliary 
meetings, and if you are an officer this year, you would be removed from office effective                         
immediately.  Auxiliary officers, please don’t let this happen to any of your members.  Reach out to 
your unpaid members.  Encourage them to pay – and if they cannot pay, please consider using 
relief funds to pay their dues this year.  

 

Speaking of attending auxiliary meetings, I’d like to thank the auxiliaries who have welcomed me 
into  their meetings this year.  As I explained earlier in the year, one of my initiatives is to be                  
visible to auxiliaries, and to make it to as many meetings as I can.  Some of my line officers have 
also gotten into the act!  Please know that we are not showing up to inspect, or to criticize – we 
are there to see how things are going, to answer your questions, and to spend time with you!  
(Note:  If we are coming to inspect, to investigate, or for any other “formal” reason, we would                 
certainly notify you of that!) 

 

Finally, please attend our spring conference if you can.  It will be held the first weekend in                       
February at the Myrtle Beach Hilton, and we are going to try some new things to make life easier 
on everyone.  For starters, THERE WILL NOT BE A COUNCIL OF ADMINISTRATION MEETING 
ON FRIDAY NIGHT.  We will have the Council meeting on Saturday morning immediately prior to 
our conference meeting.  (We will be having some fun events – that you will not want to miss – on 
Friday night, but we will not have our first auxiliary meeting until Saturday morning.)  There will be 
other changes, too, but you’ll have to show up to find out what those are.  One thing is clear:  We 
are going to have fun! 

 

Thank you for your ongoing support this year.  I know I join Commander Havlin in wishing you a 
very Merry Christmas, and I look forward to working with all of you in 2017! 

Sincerely, 

Laura Bowman 

Department of South Carolina President 

Department VFW Auxiliary President 

Laura Bowman 
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Beth Tufts 
District No. 1 Auxiliary President 

CHARLESTON VA CHRISTMAS PARTY 

Sisters and Brothers, 

Just a reminder that the VA Christmas party is Sunday. Please bring sandwiches, and cookies 

(cakes as long as they are sliced and wrapped in bags - no icing). Please wrap in the sandwich 

bags that have the fold over tops. It is too difficult for some of the Veterans to open the zip 

lock bags. Sandwiches should be wrapped half to a bag. The party is from 12 to 3 but you 

need to get there early to help bag the fruits and set up the trays. 

If you have trouble finding the sandwich bags, you can get them at the “Dollar General’ store. 

Please remember our diabetic veterans and bring some sugar free items. 

Looking forward to seeing you there. 

Beth 

District 1 Auxiliary President 

ADJUTANT’S UPDATE: 
 

DORN VA HOSPITAL CHRISTMAS WALK-AROUND 
 

Past State Commander Teo Rivas has informed us that the 2016 Christmas walk around, and give 

out Christmas cards will be at 10:00 a.m. on Saturday, December 17, 2016.  Everyone is to meet in 

the Main Lobby at 10:00 a.m. 
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  Auxiliary Legislative Chairman- Kate Brock 

 
 

Now that the elections are over the time has come for us to get to work on                      

contacting our new Legislator’s. Take this opportunity to look at the 2017 Priority 

Goals and take action.  

They Include: 

Budget 

Work Force Development and Accountability 

• Improve hiring authorities to recruit and retain a high quality workforce.  

• Provide quality training programs for employees and managers. 

Quickly investigate, discipline and remove employees who underperform or endanger  veterans’ lives. 

Health Care 

Compensation and Benefits 

Education, Employment and Transition Assistance 

Defense and Homeland Security 

Military Quality of Life 

POW/MIA 
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VFW NATIONAL COUNCIL MEMBER 

PSC HUGH GUNTER 
  

  

Hello everyone, I must say , overall we had a wonderful Fall confr. at the beach. For those of you that       
couldn't make it, you missed a great time. I was thrilled to have won the rifle on the Dept. raffle. I promise it 
will be put to good use. As your National Council member, I want to say, 'Thanks' to you for allowing me to 
serve in this capacity. It is truly an honor to represent our great state of SC. Please contact me any time with 
questions or concerns that you may have. Our membership is the life line to this organization and it is                   
lagging. Cmdr. Havlin and his staff are leading  us in the right direction, so get on board , sign up a new 
member and make this Dept. great again. Look forward to seeing all of you at the beach for the Spring                 
Conference Until then, have a Merry Christmas and be safe.    

Yours in Comradeship, 

Hugh 

Department of South Carolina, National Council Member              

STATE JR. VICE COMMANDER JOHN L. SULLIVAN, JR. 

  

Comrades, 

The end of the year is coming fast and I would like to have ALL Posts to have ordered their 
Buddy Poppies by then. Twelve (12) Posts have not ordered poppies: 

Post 445 Post 3137 Post 7723 Post 10804 Post 12102 Post 4262           

Post 8069 Post 8131 Post 5936 Post 3181 Post 10467 Post 6738 

National Home donations are coming in fine. 

We had a food Fall Conference and I hope to see all of you at our Department Spring Conference. Get your 

Registration into Headquarters by January 20, 2017 and your Conference Book Ads too! 

Have a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Years. 

Yours in Comradeship, 

John L. Sullivan, Jr. 

State Jr. Vice Commander 
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Quartermaster Corner 
Dwight Hora - State Quartermaster 

 To all Comrades, Auxiliary Members, and Friends of the Veterans of Foreign 
Wars of the United States, Department of South Carolina, I want to thank all of you who 
attended the Fall Conference.  It was good to rebuild some of that comradely that we all 
share.  I want to thank Kate Brock, Maxwell Brock, Marianne Larson, G.L. Woods,              
Melvin Croft, Cliff Weaver and last but not least Judy Burne for helping out with the               
registration table during the conference. You all helped make the conference run well.   

 This fall has been a busy one for the Quartermaster as always and I want to thank all for the well             
wishes as I continue to have medical hiccups.  The support shown to me is a great representation of who we 
are and what we are all about, supporting veterans and their families.  I thank you all for that continued                   
support. 

 We have some things to work on before the end of the year and I ask that you continue to call me for 
questions to help grow the post or the district stronger so the follow on years will continue with forward                  
momentum.    

 The Quartermaster / Trustee training the past Saturday went well and we conducted some great training 
for those present.  I want to thank our Past State Commander John David Mellert for assisting with the training 
and Post Trustee, Mike Hadbavny, for your insight and wisdom with the trustee training.  Kate Brock,                   
Maxwell Brock, and Marianne Larson were a great support in setting up the C of A room for training and      
making sure we had something to eat for lunch.   

 The training conducted for the QM’s and Trustee’s is a well worth the trip to Department HQ for                    
anyone no matter how long they have been in the seat.  Discussions are happening and learning is occurring.  I 
want to thank the following for attending and I know you all walked away with some good information to take 
back to your posts and pass the word that this training will be conducted again on May 20th, 2017 at the                  
Department HQ’s.   

Commander Dewayne Donald Post 10058   Quartermaster John W. Brown Post 3096 

Asst. Quartermaster Traviell A. Hartsfield Post 445  Asst. Quartermaster David Griffin Post 6734 

Quartermaster Garfield L. Woods Post 6734   Quartermaster Jimmy L. Bates Sr. Post 6932 

Quartermaster Allen J. Roberts Jr. Post 7607  Quartermaster Charles Kearse Post 10595 

Trustee Mike Hadbavny Post 445    State Chaplin Oliver Smith Post 4262 

State Sr. Vice Cmdr. Harry McFadden Post 4262  PSCJohn David Mallert Post 3433 
 

 As always I thank you all for your support to this great organization.  Keep up the good work and lets 
work together to “Bridge the Gap” as our State Commander, Francis W. “Bill” Havlin says to build a better 
Veterans of Foreign Was for our Past, Current, and Future Veterans.  God Bless 

Dwight Hora, State Quartermaster 



 13 

STATE ADJUTANT’s CORNER 

PSC Jimmy Lee Wallace 

Comrades, 

We are half way through this administrative year, and looking pretty good.  I want 

to  remind all Adjutant/Quartermaster's that if there is a change in your elected or 

appointed positions, we need an update Election Report at State Headquarters.  A reminder that proof of  

eligibility for all elected and appointed officer's must be maintained by the Post/District Adjutant.  As                   

Chairman of the headquarters building, and we're making some changes.  We are putting Wif-Fi in both our 

buildings and having our electrical system checked and fixed where necessary.  Also, we are putting in a 

new compressor for the     A/C in the Auxiliary Building. A big "Thank You" to Department Quartermaster, 

Dwight  Hora, for contacting the right people of getting this to happen.  As many of you know, we've had a 

change of Secretary's in our VFW Service Office.  Please welcome Crystlyn R. Fisher to the                                     

Department.  For those attending our Spring Conference, please register early.  I've noticed quite a few                 

updating their Post and District By-Laws.  This is  great.  The Post/District By-Laws should be reviewed 

annually, and see if any changes are needed.  When completing your Post/District By-Laws, remember we 

no longer have a "Ladies Auxiliary".  It's now named the "Auxiliary to the Veterans of Foreign Wars of the 

U.S."  Also, on December 31st, there will no longer be a Men's Auxiliary.  We would encourage those 

members to see about joining the Auxiliary to the VFW.  If anyone has any questions or problems, please 

feel free to contact me at (803) 808-0317 or e-mail at adj@vfwsc.org. 

Jimmy Lee Wallace 

State Adjutant 

ADJUTANT’S UPDATE: 

DEPARTMENT AWARDS 
Make sure you check your Department Commander’s Guidebook for up-coming awards. The                 

Communications Award and the Web-Site/Facebook Site awards will be determined before we go to 

the Spring Conference. 

-vfwsc- Jimmy Lee Wallace. State Adjutant 
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ADJUTANT’S UPDATE: 

(for those of you who don’t know about the background of our National Commander-in-Chief Brian Duffy) 
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ADJUTANT’S UPDATE: 
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-vfwsc- Jimmy Lee Wallace. State Adjutant 
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ADJUTANT’S UPDATE: 
From: VFW Communications <Communications@vfw.org> 
Date: Fri, Dec 2, 2016 at 5:30 PM 
Subject: Remember to Download the Official VFW Mobile App! 
To: VFW Communications <Communications@vfw.org> 

Dear VFW Leadership, 
  
In case you missed the announcement, the VFW has launched its new mobile app! 
  
The official app of the VFW puts the power of the nation’s largest organization of combat veterans directly in 
users’ hands. The streamlined app provides instant and complete access to information on our assistance                
programs and services, allows users to find VFW Service Officers and Posts based on geolocation and more, 
all while keeping users up to date on news that impacts veterans, service members and their families. 
  
The app also allows you to manage your membership, recruit new members and gain access to exclusive                 
content. Download the app today and put all the resources the VFW has to offer at your fingertips!   
  
The VFW mobile app is available for Apple and Android users and can be found by searching “VFW” in the 
Apple App Store or Google Play Store, or by direct download here: 
  
Apple App Store 

Google Play Store 

Thank you, VFW Communications 

Jimmy Lee, 
 

Attached is the letter assigning Senior Vice Commander-in-Chief Keith 
Harman as the national representative for your Department Spring                 
Conference in Myrtle Beach.    
  
If I may be of further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Thanks, 
Betty J. Franke 
 

ADJUTANT’S UPDATE: 

-vfwsc- Jimmy Lee Wallace. State Adjutant 

-vfwsc- Jimmy Lee Wallace. State Adjutant 
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From: Randi Law <RLaw@vfw.org> 

Date: Sat, Dec 3, 2016 at 1:48 PM 

Subject: VFW Helps Wreathes Across America Move Closer to 2016 Goal  

‘The VFW is all about recognition and remembrance’ 
  
WASHINGTON (December 3, 2016) --  
 
The Veterans of Foreign Wars of the United States today helped Wreathes Across America to reach its 2016 

goal of placing Christmas and holiday wreathes at 245,000 veteran grave sites at Arlington by donating 

$15,000 to ensure the purchase of 1,000 wreathes.  

  

"Everyday is Veterans Day inside the VFW," said VFW National Commander Brian 

Duffy, "and to be able to help a great grassroots organization to honor our fallen was a 

very easy decision." 

  

Founded in 2007 by the Worcester Wreath Company in Worcester, Mass., the nonprofit 

Wreathes Across American, operates under the motto “Remember, honor, teach,” and has expanded from just 

Arlington                      National Cemetery into approximately 1,000 American veterans cemeteries worldwide. 

  

"Thousands of local VFW members and their families help to lay the donated wreathes every holiday season," 

said Duffy. "We do so to honor someone who might not have any surviving family visitors anymore, but we 

also do so out of remembrance of our own times serving 'over there,' and missing umpteen holidays and                   

birthdays and anniversaries," he said.  

  

"The VFW is all about recognition and remembrance, and for us to help another worthwhile nonprofit to reach 

its goal is a very good thing." 

  

The theme to this year’s wreath project is “Say their names as you lay a wreath.” For those interested in                   

donating to the project or volunteering, please visit www.wreathsacrossamerica.org.  

VFW Helps Wreathes Across America Move Closer to 2016 

ADJUTANT’S UPDATE: 

-vfwsc- Jimmy Lee Wallace. State Adjutant 
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National Wreaths Across America Day Fort Jackson  National 
Cemetery Saturday, December 17, 2016 Ceremony at: 12:00 PM 

Wreath placement inspection volunteers do not need to arrive any earlier than 11:00am at the 
Blue Cross Blue Shield parking lot on Percival Road All Post 6740 volunteers assemble there 
and take the shuttle bus together into the cemetery. We will gather on the grounds of the Flag 
Plaza (this is where the bus will drop you) to view the ceremony. At the end of the ceremony, 
once family members have entered the cemetery to place their loved ones wreaths, everyone 
else will receive instructions on wreath placements. There are 7 sections in the cemetery now 
with 4265 wreaths to be placed. Our group as well as other designated inspection volunteers 
will go back through all the rows to: 1. Insure there is only one (1) wreath on a head stone, 2. 
That there is not a wreath on headstones that request "No Wreath" They will be marked. 3 That 
the wreaths are not lying against the headstone as the wire frames put rust on the marble.                 
DIRECTIONS: I-20 to Exit 80. South on Clemson Road. Right on Percival Road to Blue Cross 
Blue Shield parking lot. PARKING: There will be no parking in the cemetery the day of the 
ceremony, with the excepting of limited handicap parking. All other Parking will be at the Blue 
Cross Blue Shield Parking lot on Percival Road across from the cemetery. We will have shuttle 
buses starting at 10:30am the morning of the ceremony to bring everyone into the cemetery 
and then return you to your car when the ceremony is over. Please confirm directly to Carol 
Davis that you are volunteering. Coordinator: Carol Davis 803.467.4482 Email:                             
waaftjackson@yahoo.com  

ADJUTANT’S UPDATE :  

From: VFW Communications <Communications@vfw.org> Subject: Remember to Download the Official VFW Mobile App! 
  
 
 

Dear VFW Leadership, 
  
In case you missed the announcement, the VFW has launched its new mobile app! 
  
The official app of the VFW puts the power of the nation’s largest organization of combat veterans directly in 
users’ hands. The streamlined app provides instant and complete access to information on our assistance                 
programs and services, allows users to find VFW Service Officers and Posts based on geolocation and more, 
all while keeping users up to date on news that impacts veterans, service members and their families. 
  
The app also allows you to manage your membership, recruit new members and gain access to exclusive con-
tent. Download the app today and put all the resources the VFW has to offer at your fingertips!   
  
The VFW mobile app is available for Apple and Android users and can be found by searching “VFW” in the 
Apple App Store or Google Play 

ADJUTANT’S UPDATE :  

-vfwsc- Jimmy Lee Wallace. State Adjutant 

-vfwsc- Jimmy Lee Wallace. State Adjutant 
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VFW Seeking Nominations for VA Volunteers of the Year 
 
  
KANSAS CITY, Mo. (December 1, 2016)  
 
– Each year, thousands of members of the Veterans of Foreign Wars of the United States volunteer their time 
at local Department of Veterans Affairs health care facilities to help ensure their fellow veterans receive the 
compassion and support they deserve. The VFW again wants to recognize their selfless contributions as VA 
Volunteers of the Year, nominations for which must be submitted in writing to the VFW’s National Veterans 
Service directorate by December 9, 2016. 
  

“Our selfless volunteers have been making an immeasurable difference in the lives of countless veterans since 
the VA Voluntary Service (VAVS) program was established back in 1946,” said VFW National Commander 
Brian Duffy. “Whether they’re delivering cards and candy, hosting movie nights and other events, or just 
simply lending an ear, these extraordinary individuals have earned the utmost respect and appreciation of the 
Veterans of Foreign Wars for their dedication to America’s veterans and deserve our praise and recognition.”  
  

Of the nominees, one male and one female volunteer will receive the honor of being named VA Volunteers of 
the Year for the extraordinary volunteer services they have provided to our nation’s veterans. Nominees must 
be regularly-scheduled volunteers who participate in established VFW assignments through the VAVS                   
program at a qualifying facility or program. These can include VA medical centers, outpatient clinics,                 
veterans’ community living centers, homeless veterans’ programs, and programs or services for veterans con-
fined to their homes, as well as other community functions and events recognized by VAVS. 
  

Dale Henry, of VFW Post 8884 in Vinton, Iowa, and Mariann Hamann, of VFW Post 7546 Auxiliary in 
Dearborn Heights, Mich., were honored as last year’s award recipients. Henry contributed nearly 2,100                  
volunteer hours over four years with the Iowa City VA Healthcare System, and Hamann volunteered more 
than 700 hours to Ann Arbor’s VA Healthcare System over one year. 
  

Nominations for the VFW’s VA Volunteers of the Year must be submitted in narrative format not to exceed 
500 words, with the name of the nominee and the VFW marked in the upper left-hand corner, and also                      
include a completed nomination support form. Nominations must be sent to James Moss, VFW National                  
Veterans Service assistant director for health policy, by close of business Dec. 9, 2016. Nominations can be 
submitted electronically to jmoss@vfw.org or by mail to VFW National Veterans Service, Attn: James Moss, 
200 Maryland Ave., NE, Washington, D.C. 20002. 

 

To learn more about the VAVS program and how to become a VFW volunteer, visit www.vfw.org/
VolunteerService. 

ADJUTANT’S UPDATE: 

-vfwsc- Jimmy Lee Wallace. State Adjutant 
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ADJUTANT’S UPDATE: 
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-vfwsc- Jimmy Lee Wallace. State Adjutant 
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ADJUTANT’S UPDATE: 

Sport Clips Haircuts Donates Record $1 Million to VFW Help A               
Hero Scholarship Program 

  
KANSAS CITY, Mo. (Dec. 12, 2016) – Sport Clips Haircuts made a record-breaking $1 million donation to 
the Veterans of Foreign Wars (VFW) Foundation today to support its Help A Hero scholarships for U.S.                
service members and veterans. The funds were raised through Sport Clips’ clients and product partner                      
donations, as well as its own Veterans Day contributions of $1 per haircut service. 

Sport Clips’ original Help A Hero focus was on providing phone calls home for deployed and hospitalized 
military when the program began in 2007. The goal now is to support those who serve in the military by 
providing scholarships up to $5,000 each toward the next steps in their civilian careers. To date, more than 700 
VFW-administered Sport Clips Help A Hero Scholarships have assisted active duty service members and                
veterans who wish to pursue college and graduate degrees or vocational certifications. 

“This million dollar donation is a heartfelt one for the entire Sport Clips team, as well as our loyal clients and 
partners. We are so grateful for the sacrifices made by our military and their families, and to be able to help 
them in their education and career goals through Help A Hero scholarships is one of the best ways we know 
how to say ‘thank you for your service,’” said Sport Clips Founder and CEO Gordon Logan, a U.S. Air Force 
veteran and Life member of the VFW. “Our goal the first year was to raise $30,000, and to date we’ve raised a 
total of $5 million, making significant positive impacts in the lives of those who bravely serve our country.” 
  
As a part of this year’s fundraising efforts, Sport Clips partners Nioxin, American Crew, John Paul Mitchell 
Systems, and Sexy Hair made a combined donation of $140,000 to Help A Hero. 

“The generosity of Sport Clips’ franchise owners, stylists, patrons and clients is extraordinary,” said VFW    
National Commander Brian Duffy. “The tremendous success of this year’s campaign will help ensure a bright 
future for so many of our service members, veterans and their families. We are deeply grateful for Sport Clips’ 
continued support and all they’ve done on behalf of those who deserve it most.” 

 

Sport Clips is the Official Haircutter of the VFW, and its Help A Hero campaign is just one of the many ways 
it supports active duty military and veterans. To find out more, visit your local Sport Clips or SportClips.com.  

About Sport Clips Haircuts 
  
Sport Clips Haircuts is headquartered in Georgetown, Texas. It was established in 1993 and began franchising 
in 1995. The sports-themed haircutting franchise, which specializes in haircuts for men and boys, is ranked 
by Entrepreneur Magazine as one of the “Fastest-Growing Franchises” and in the top 20 in its “Franchise 
500.” There are 1,600 Sport Clips stores open in the U.S. and Canada. Sport Clips is the “Official Haircutter” 
of the Veterans of Foreign Wars (VFW), offers veterans preferential pricing on haircuts and franchises, and 
was named a “2016 Best for Vets: Franchises” by Military Times. Sport Clips provides “haircuts with heart” 
through its annual Help A Hero fundraiser that has given $5 million to the VFW; national partnership with St. 
Baldrick’s Foundation, the largest private funder of childhood cancer research grants; and other national and 
local philanthropic outreach. Sport Clips is a proud sponsor of Joe Gibbs Racing’s NASCAR drivers Denny 
Hamlin and Carl Edwards, and partners with numerous NCAA and professional sports teams. To learn more 
about Sport Clips, visit sportclips.com. 

-vfwsc- Jimmy Lee Wallace. State Adjutant 
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Commanders, 
  
On behalf of the National Chaplain, I have attached a copy of his new Chaplain of the 
Year program. He is asking for your assistance in providing nominations for the 
award. The criteria and nomination procedures are outlined in detail on the attached.  
  
If you have any questions concerning the award or the process, please direct them to: 
  
Rev. Peter R. Hook  

National Chaplain  

Veterans of Foreign Wars  

PeterHook@verizon.net 

  
Thanks,  
  
Kevin C.Jones 
AssistantbAdjutantbGeneral  
Veterans of Foreign Wars of the United States 
406 W 34th Street, Kansas City, Missouri 64111 
p:816.968.1101  f:816.968.1149 

ADJUTANT’S UPDATE: 

-vfwsc- Jimmy Lee Wallace. State Adjutant 

ADJUTANT’S UPDATE: 

Comrades: 

The VFW is all aboard the World War One Centennial Commission’s effort to salute our nation’s                      
involvement.  The national commission has individual state commissioners who would like to get involved 
with VFW Posts who were named after WWI vets, such as VFW Post 3035 in Delphos, Ohio, which is named 
after two World War I soldiers, one of whom, Army Pfc. Claude L. Walterick, is buried at the American Battle 
Monuments Cemetery at Flanders Field, Belgium.  He was KIA on Oct. 31, 1918, just 11 days short of the      
Armistice.  VFW Senior Vice Commander-in-Chief Keith Harman is a life member of Post 3035. 

Please share with me your Post contact information and brief background stories for consolidation and              
forwarding to the commission. 

Joe 

 Joe Davis, Director of Communications, Publications & Public Affairs - Veterans of Foreign Wars of the 
United States   (o) 202-608-8357 

-vfwsc- Jimmy Lee Wallace. State Adjutant 
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Comrades: 

The VFW is all aboard the World War One Centennial Commission’s effort to salute our nation’s                               

involvement.  The national commission has individual state commissioners who would like to get involved with 

VFW Posts who were named after WWI vets, such as VFW Post 3035 in Delphos, Ohio, which is named after 

two World War I soldiers, one of whom, Army Pfc. Claude L. Walterick, is buried at the American Battle                       

Monuments Cemetery at Flanders Field, Belgium.  He was KIA on Oct. 31, 1918, just 11 days short of the                          

Armistice.  VFW Senior Vice Commander-in-Chief Keith Harman is a life member of Post 3035. 

Please share with me your Post contact information and brief background stories for consolidation and forwarding 
to the commission. 

Joe 

 Joe Davis, Director of Communicaı ons, Publicaı ons & Public Affairs - Veterans of Foreign Wars of the United States (o) 202-608-8357 

LIFE SAVING AWARDS:  
 

Safety Chairmen at Posts, Districts and Departments are encouraged to regularly identify and honor                   
individuals throughout the year in their geographic area who have saved a life.  
 

The VFW National Programs Office provides the following three different citations, free of charge, for local 
presentation.  
 
1)   Regular Life Saving Citation – Honors individuals who have, without regard for their own comfort, taken 
action resulting in the saving of another human life.  

2)   Line of Duty Life Saving Citation – Honors individuals who, in the execution of their assigned                         
duties,  have taken action resulting in the saving of another human life.  

3)   Valor Life Saving Citation – Honors civilians who have taken action resulting in the saving of                             
another  human life and have placed their own safety at risk.  

Safety Chairmen should request citations by sending the following to VFW Programs, VFW National                   
Headquarters, 406 West 34th Street, Kansas City, MO 64111, fax: 816-968-1149,                                                        
e-mail tbeauchamp@vfw.org 

ADJUTANT’S UPDATE: 

-vfwsc- Jimmy Lee Wallace. State Adjutant 

IS YOUR POST NAMED AFTER A WW II VETERAN? 

ADJUTANT’S UPDATE: 
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Comrades and Auxiliary, 

This year's Commanders Special Project Is the "Department Service 
Office". 

Our Department Service office operates on donated funds.  All funds are used to purchase and  
update the automated equipment that's required by national and the local VA office for the office 
equipment to be up-to-date for our personnel to function effective. 

Our Department Service Office (DSO) is transitioning from the snail system of maintaining paper 
files to the required e-file system. The office was recently evaluated by the VFW National Veterans 
Service Office (VSO) and they provided the recommendations on the requirements for our office to 
be up-to-date. Its a costly system, because automated equipment must be updated or replaced to 
handle the e-file requirements. 

In addition funds are used to purchase the necessary supplies (stamps, envelopes, pens paper, 
ink, toner, advertisement,  etc.) for the office to operate. 

Funds WILL NOT be used to as payroll for any DSO employee. 

The challenge is for every PSC, PDP, District and Post in our department to match my $100.00              
donation to this project.  Any member or anyone can make a donation to this project.  It is simple: 
send a check or money order to the department QM for the Commanders Special Project, made 
out in your desired amount. 

Page 26 & 27 in the commanders guidebook provides the details for "All American" in the                       
department.  Donating to the Department VSO is one of them (no specific amount is stated). 

Remember the purpose of the VSO is supporting our comrades that provided/provides protection 
for us at home and abroad.  They also support our spouses, widows, children and orphans.  They 

Thank You in advance for taking on the challenge and donating to the Department Special Project, 
"The Department Veterans Service Office".  

PSC Dentist B Harvin 

CHIEF-OF-STAFF/SPECIAL PROJECT CHAIRMAN 

PSC DENTIST B HARVIN 
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PSC Augustus Singleton & his Granddaughter  

Some Fall Conference Pics 

Past State Commanders’ Club Breakfast Meeting & Line Officers 

Head Table at the Fall Conference 

(left to right) State Chaplain Oliver Smith, PDP Audrey Smith, State Sr. Vice Commander Harry McFadden, National 
Rep. Joe Davis, State Commander Bill Havlin, MC ‘the Judge’ Paul Lyles, Paula (the Judge’s daughter), Department 
Auxiliary President Laura Bowman, National Auxiliary Rep. Dana Fogner, PSC Frank Fogner, Department Sr. Vice 
Auxiliary President Theodora Montigue and Department Auxiliary Chaplain Valarie Dyson. 

Our Hotel on the beach Comrades at the Business Meeting The Council at the Business Meeting 
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News From Around the State... 

 

  

 

INDIAN LAND POST 12136 - DISTRICT No. 5 
 
 Life Saving Event: 
We had 4 Post members distributing Buddy Poppies at a local business November 12th.                   
Between 2:30pm – 2:45pm a customer was parking her car and did not put it in park. As she 
exited her vehicle, the car ran over her and trapped her leg under the front tire. Our members 
immediately called 911 and requested an ambulance. Due to the weight of the vehicle, it                
ruptured her leg causing an 18” gash, and bleeding profusely. The members, working as a team 
first removed the car from the victim’s trapped leg and began administering first aid. Applying a 
tourniquet to the upper leg to minimize blood loss. Team members also began to comfort the 
victim to stay calm and assure her a medical team was on the way. Once the Ambulance                  
arrived (also the State Police, County Sheriff officers and local Fire truck) the injured victim was 
placed in the Ambulance for transport. As soon as the ambulance left, the EMT personnel                  
decided to request a helicopter airlift from the nearest shopping center (3 miles north of the    
accident). The woman’s husband and pet dog were also in the vehicle. There is no doubt the 
military training these members had received, played a major role in saving her life. Our Post 
could not be more proud of these members in responding in such a quick and decisive manner. 
Their training kick in and what could have been a tragic event became lifesaving.  Post                 
members were Hillary Collins, Hershel Fogleman, Pete Sturdivant & Hank Povinelli 
  
Respectfully, 
John Marker | Ph: 704.843.6930 Post QM | Post 12136 | Indian Land, SC  

Follow up from Post 12136 Life Saving Event…….. 
 
Cmdr. Havlin, 
Here are their positions: Sr. Vice Cmdr. Hillary Collins, Hershel Fogleman -member,  Guard Pete Sturdivant 
& Henry (Hank) Povinelli – member. It has been confirmed  the injured woman was transferred Via air flight 
(helicopter) to a Charlotte Hospital. 
 

Note: The tourniquet was prepared but not applied – EMS instructed the team not to apply. 
 

-John Marker | Ph: 704.843.6930 Post 12136 Q/M 

Cmdr. Havlin, 
Talked with Deputy Simson this morning. He was the first officer on the scene. Deputy Simson did 
confirm when he arrived the car had been removed from atop the injured woman and several 
VFW  members were helping to comfort  her. Elevating her injured legs and  placing a blanket over 
her to prevent shock. EMS arrived within 3 to 5 minutes after Deputy Simson.   
 

-John 
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“Veterans in the Classroom” 
Last year was our first year for this program – 33 Veterans in 33 classrooms at the same time. 

Due to the school growth, the program will expand to 39 Veterans in 39 classrooms. The school has requested 
this be an annual event. 

Using the photos from the school district  and newspaper photographers, a YouTube Video of the event was  
created in 2015: https://youtu.be/NAerzlBMnys 

Background music: “Jimmy Mack” by Martha Reeves & The Vandellas – 1967 The song is copyright by EMI 
publishing, which provided an exemption after reviewing the video 

The week of Veterans Day is  “National Veterans Awareness” week in the schools. 

 A ‘Veterans in the Classroom’ program Is coordinated by John Marker and Ms. Emily Dunning – (Social Studies           
Department Chairperson) at the Indian Land Middle School. 

Due to the student growth at the school, the 950 students can not fit into the auditorium (Gym). This would  be one of the 
largest such program to take place in a South Carolina school. 

Objective: Have 39 Veterans in 39 classrooms (950 students) on  Nov. 10th  at the same time (2:45 - 3:15pm). Hope the 
following Veteran groups will join us: Indian Land VFW - Post 12136,Indian Land American Legion-Post 250, Sun City 
Carolina Lakes – Marine Corps Interest Group, SCCL Retired Military Interest Group, SCCL - HOV (Honor our Veterans ), 
IL-SCSAR: Maj. Robert Crawford Chapter and other Veterans from the Community (Veteran request notices will run in 4 
local newspapers). Check in time is 2pm – check in at the office and they will escort you to the Library (media room). 

Anyone interested in participating should contact John Marker, email: jmarker@carolina.rr.com ,Ph: 704.843.6930 

Open Attachment: Veterans in the classroom 2016.pdf      

INDIAN LAND VFW POST 12136 
DISTRICT No. 5 

-submitted by John Marker- 

Important Auxiliary Note: 

Auxiliary sisters and brothers,  
Please do not send generic mail to Walter Reed!  Ever since 9/11, Walter Reed Military Medical Center does not accept 
ANYTHING (letter, card, or package) that's not addressed to a specific person, due to security measures.  "Any                     
Recovering Soldier" mail will be destroyed and will not reach your intended recipient. This information is readily                    
accessible on their web site.  The VFW Aux Department of SC Facebook page contains a link to the info on their web 
site.   Thank you for all you do for our veterans, our active-duty military personnel, and their families.  
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On October 20, the "Veterans Resource Center of Florence" (CB Anderson; on the left) visited the national 
guard armory in Mullins where it had been turned into a shelter for the residents of Nichols who had been         
displaced by Hurricane Matthew. Accompanying me were Sheila Glenn (center) of SC Works and Sharonda 
Eagle (far right) of Alston-Wilkes Society. All three of our agencies were in Mullins to assist the veterans in the 
shelter, who had been displaced by the storm.....and their families. The Veterans Resource Center of Florence 
gave out Walmart gift cards to all veterans who had lost their house or vehicles. We saw 16 veterans and gave 
out $875.00 in gift cards. Of course the rumors were flying even before we got there. Many veterans were told 
to show up with a DD-214 and they would receive $3000.00: all lies. We had veterans showing up from the    
outside that we turned away. We were there to assist the ones who had lost everything. We still did not         
completely turn them away. We gave them a $25.00 gift card to avoid fighting and confusion. Everyone at least, 
lost food. Alston-Wilkes has the SSVF grant so she was there to help assist with finding new housing. That lady 
(Sharonda Eagle; far right) is a disabled veteran and member of the Marion VFW post.  
The lady in the center (Sheila Glenn) is with SC Works. She was there to assist anyone who had lost wages to 
the storm and to assist them in filing for unemployment. Sheila is also a veteran. I will work to try and get her to 
join the VFW. This was truly a wonderful day of veterans helping veterans. 

CB Anderson 

VFW State Employment/Legislative Chairman, Department of South Carolina 

Executive Director-Veterans Resourse Center of Florene 

  

CB Anderson is a member of  VFW Post 3181 in Florence 
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CB Anderson Honored by Pee Dee Veterans  Advisory Council   

When CB and other Resource workers find housing for a 
homeless veteran, they provide kitchen start-up needs. 

CB Anderson and retired colonel Barry 

Wingard (Director of Florence Veterans 

Park) placed a “Military Tribute” wreath 

(purchased by the board of directors of the 

Veterans Resource Center of Florence).  

CB is the Executive Director of the                  

Veterans Resource Center of Florence;  

the board intends to make this an annual 

event to honor all veterans…..past and 

present. 
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VFW Post 8738 
 Is open from 5PM - 11PM every Wednesday, Thursday, Friday & Saturday  

** Karaoke, Pool Tournament and $5 Wings are available every WEDNESDAY 

**Dance Lessons with Mike Good available every THURSDAY ($5/person) 

December 6th – Business Meeting @ 7:30pm 

December 7th – Patriot’s Point Wreath Ceremony @ 10am 

December 11th – VFW CHRISTMAS PARTY from 2pm-5pm (Will include a visit 
from Santa so please feel free to bring your families) 

December 15th – House Committee Meeting @ 6pm & Planning Meeting @ 
 7pm 

December 15th – Live Music performed by either The Shake or The Jerry              
 Cummings Band 

Fall at Headquarters 
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My name is Jon Lucas with Boy Scout Troop 307 in Lexington, South Carolina. For my 
Boy Scout Eagle project I made a Rock Garden American Flag. I had 17 other scouts 
and 7 adult leaders to support me with my project. The project took a total of 155 hours 
to plan and execute. I thought the American Flag in front of the VFW post would make 
people think of patriotism and all that the Veterans have done for our country. 

Rock Garden 
 American Flag 

VFW POST 8738 

LEXINGTON 

D-2 
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MEMBERS of POST 10804 

North Myrtle Beach 
 

 

Our Department National Certified Recruiter Paul 

Slater and National Legislative Committee Member 

PSC Frank Fogner recruiting in the Up-State. 

RECRUITMENT EVENT 

SCULPTURE DONATIONS 

WTC Donates Welding Sculpture to VFW Post 
  
Williamsburg Technical College (WTC) recently donated a sculpture from their Welding Rodeo to the Veterans of Foreign 
Wars (VFW) post in Lexington, SC.  Kingstree resident Dentist B. Harvin (third from right) serves as the past state             
commander of the VFW Department of South Carolina. He came to the College to accept the donation on behalf of all 
veterans of foreign wars. The two sculptures presented were created at the WTC Welding Rodeo in September. The one 
on the left was made by the Florence Darlington Technical College welding team and the other sculpture was fabricated 
by the WTC Machine Tool welding team. Pictured with Harvin are (from left) Sam Gardner, WTC welding instructor; Tod 
Phillips and Phillip Grimley; WTC welding and machine tool students; Dr. Clifton “Rusty” Elliott, WTC Vice President for 
Academic and Student Affairs; and Dr. Patty Lee, WTC President. 
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N.  MYRTLE  BEACH  POST 10804 - D-7 

A VETERAN’S FINAL JOURNEY 

It’s late October, 2016 and Bunny (my wife) & I were in Pennsylvania visiting relatives when Bunny 
received a call from a friend, of 35 years, in Norfolk, Virginia asking if she would be interested in              
doing an RV (motorhome) trip to help her take her terminally ill father to visit his wife, family and 
friends in Los Angeles area of California one last time.  Her obvious answer was YES! When I found 
out Randy (Karen’s husband) could not make the trip because of work commitments, I said, count 
me in! 

Background A couple of years ago Karen (the daughter who lives on the East Coast) brought her 
mom and dad from California to live with her because of their age and decreasing ability to support 
themselves.  For a while they lived in their own home, but as the months rolled by, Jim (Karen’s dad) 
became more and more ill and Karen & Randy moved her parents into their home.  Taking care of 
the parents, her work schedule and the demands of the house wore Karen down, so she asked her 
sister in California if she could take their mom (Beverly) for a little while.  The sister agreed and flew 
to VA to take mom back to CA with her to be cared for by her and her two brothers. Beverly made a 
couple of trips back-and-forth between VA & CA over the next few months to be with her husband of 
60+ years.  Along with knowing Karen & Randy for over 35 years, we have known and been friends 
with Karen’s parents for 17+ years. 

Meanwhile; over the course of the last few month, Jim became more and more ill and spent some 
time in the Veterans Administration Hospital and eventually a few months in the VA Hospital Hospice 
Care facility.  The VA eventually had to release Jim to Hospice Home Care, quite frankly because he 
wouldn’t die! For the last few months Karen & Randy have been taking care of Jim at home (with the 
help of some VA Hospice nurses and care-giver personnel).  Jim requires 24/7 care and attention 
because of his condition. 

NOTE: Jim is a Korean War Veteran who recently received a Purple Heart for wounds received               
during the early stages of that war (that’s another story in itself). He is a 3 ½ year veteran of the US 
Army and served as an Infantryman, along with other duties and responsibilities while in Korea. 

Meanwhile; back in CA; Beverly recently took two falls and fractured a disk in her back.  This made 
her completely immobile.  She is also suffering from dementia. These two things caused her to be 
unable to travel to VA for many months to come, if at all.  Jim is unable to fly because of his                          
condition and constant need of oxygen. Thus, they are both stuck a continent apart and this                        
disturbed them both greatly. Jim would get off the phone after a call to Beverly and cry because they 
could not be together.  This caused Karen to hatch the RV trip plan. Rent an RV, load it up with Jim’s 
needed oxygen equipment and medicines and food for four and head west. Karen knew that this 
would be the last chance for Jim and Beverly to be together and for Jim to see his other daughter, 
two sons and all the relatives that live in Western California. 

Bill La Monte Post 10804 District 7 - Jr. Vice Commander 252-308-3507  
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72nd anniversary of D-Day, Reuters photographer Chris Helgren compiled A number of photos from  that 
fateful day and took his own photographs from the exact same  locations. 

These photo's are amazing ! 

    Especially since America helped rebuild  after the war ! 
  

Let the "12-year olds" with weak minds and adult bodies (Colin Kaepernick, ad nauseam) 
practice their foolishness, but let these photos help us never forget  

Tour D-Day in France, June 6th, 1944,  then and now.  D-Day + 72 Years. 

From: BILL DICKEY <comdickey@yahoo.com>                            (Bill is a Past State Commander) 
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A foggy sunrise at Headquarters 

one of the Fall flowers at Headquarters 

Headquarters ‘paving the way’ for Handicap parking to                   
minimize falls and trips 

Past State Commander/State Adjutant Jimmy Lee Wallace 
heads the Building Fund Committee.  

Wi-Fi & electrical wiring repairs are also being done. 
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right side driveway entrance into 

Headquarters 

left side driveway entrance into 

Headquarters 

front of Headquarters 
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DISTRICT 1 COMMANDER: TED TUFTS 

District 1 has been very busy since our last Newsletter.  All posts are current and up to date with their trustee 
reports.  

My goal was to have all post inspections completed by the fall conference and we have met that goal. We do 
have some items that need attention and I am working with the Commanders to address those areas as needed.   

Currently our report card is all BLUE and we are working very hard to keep it that way.   

Many of the District posts are getting out and letting the public know about the Veterans of Foreign Wars and 
what we do.   

Post 3137 Commander Buddy Gillam was invited in October to speak to about 90 members at the Isle of 
Palms Exchange Club in Charleston.  The primary focus of this presentation was to promote a local 
partnership between the VFW and The Exchange Club, and to educate the attendees on the many                
programs that The VFW either sponsors nationally, or endorses, that directly benefit US veterans and 
their families. There next step is a meeting to discuss possible ways that The Exchange Club can reach 
out in support of local veterans and their families. 

Post 10256 has been busy attending festivals in the area passing out Buddy Poppy’s, explaining about the 
VFW and passing out Patriots Pen and Voice of Democracy information.  

We have two post just notified they are receiving the Home Depot Grant.  Congratulations to Post 10256 
and 9509.  They are the 2nd and 3rd post in the District to receive this award in the last 3 years.      

District 1 had 2 posts participate in the Veterans Day parade downtown Charleston on Nov 6th. 
As it has done for many years Post 3433 hosted a luncheon for attendees and the public for the                          

Summerville Veterans day event on November 11th.  Many other post in the district also held events in 
their areas. 

District 1 will be participating in Pearl Harbor Day on the York Town on December 7th.  
In January 2017 Monks Corner Post 9509 is having their 50th Anniversary celebration which is very                   

exciting and we will be in attendance for their celebration. 

DISTRICT No. 1 NEWSLETTER 
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The District has a good notification system going.  I’m keeping each commander and post up to date with all 

post current events and I’m encouraging all District 1 Commanders and members to get out and visit the other 

posts in our district, to meet other members and see what the other posts are doing.   

Membership wise we are currently in 3rd place in the Department and we are looking to take over the top spot 

very soon.   

District 1 wishes everyone a Great and Safe Holiday Season.   

Yours in Comradeship, 

 - ted    

Edwin A. "Ted" Tufts II 
Commander, District 1 
Department of South Carolina, Veterans of Foreign Wars 

DISTRICT No. 1 CONTACT INFORMATION 

I hope you will enjoy the following Post Newsletters & Submissions within our 
District. There may be some ideas, as you read through them, that you might 
want to adopt.  

District 1 Commander: Edwin ’Ted” A. Tufts II - Post  3433 - (843) 569-3475  tuftse@gmail.com 

District 1 Sr. Vice Commander: Dwight M. Hora - Post 8760 - (843) 338-8031   horadm@hotmail.com 

District 1 Jr. Vice Commander: Janet Chisolm Richard - Post 3433 - (843) 832-6357  janetcr14@hotmail.com 

District 1 Quartermaster: John David Mellert - Post 3433 - (843) 871-2407   dave747fe@bellsouth.com 

District 1 Adjutant: James R. Stover - Post 3433 - (843) 345-9560  smostover@aol.com 

District 1 Chaplain: Adam (Davey) D. Hare - Post 9509 -  (843) 889-5238   ahare@homesc.com 

District 1 Inspector: Edwin A. Tufts - Post  3433 _(843) 569-3475   tuftse@gmail.com 

District 1 Adjutant: William J. King - Post 10624 - (843) 270-2575  USAFRETwKing@bellsouth.net 

District 1 Surgeon: Gerald “Gerry” T. Pothier - Post 10256 - (843) 761-1301    gtpothier@homesc.com 

District 1 Trustee (1 Year): Lowell “LC” C. Mills - Post 9509 - (843) 899-25490  lcwestern1@yahoo.com 

District 1 Trustee (2 Year): Robert W. Holsclaw - Post 10624 -  (843) 364-6160  bobbyclaw@att.net 

District 1 Trustee (3 Year): Jackie D. Martin - Post 3433 -  (843) 873-8165   anamartin1151@gmail.com 

District 1 Service Officer: Charles Stallings - Post 3137 -  (843) 224-8204   bo.stallings@comcast.net 

District 1 Chief-of-Staff: Robert J. Ohar - Post 3433 -   (843) 697-2660   rohar@sc.rr.com 

District 1 Assistant Inspector: Robert W. Holsclaw - Post 10624 -  (843) 364-6160     bobbyclaw@att.net 

District 1 “Patriot’s Pen” Chairman: Todd W. Howard - Post 3433 -   (315) 569-3216   Howie@rochester.rr.com 

District 1 “Voice of Democracy” Chairman: Janet Chisolm Richard - Post 3433 -   (843) 832-6357   janetcr14@hotmail.com 

District 1 Teachers’ Chairman: James R. Stover - Post 3433 -   (843) 345-9560  smostover@aol.com 
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Thanksgiving meals sponsored by Auxiliary 8760 and Cooties PT 1 Sandfleas  

POST 8760 BEAUFORT DISTRICT No. 1 

DISTRICT No. 1 
POST NEWS 

Department Commander Bill Havlin and Post 8760 Commander Waverly Patterson cleaning debris from Beaufort                
County  Deputy's  yard. 8760 members volunteered to clean up homes in the area, as well as, County Sheriffs who were 
on duty through the whole ordeal. after Hurricane Matthew. 
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Before and after pictures  of the hurricane clean up. hopefully there is one you would like to use.. Initial cleanup that 
allowed access back to the Post as trees blocked the main entrance; Paddy (with chainsaw in pic) 
and Mary Jane Dill spearheaded; Lelda & son; Will & helper; Gary showed up with the blower. 

POST 8560 - BEAUFORT CLEAN-UP  AFTER  HURRICAIN  MATTHEW 
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GLENN L. JEFFERS VFW POST 10624 
MT. PLEASANT, SOUTH CAROLINA 
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VFW Post 3137 Regulars Monthly Meeting 
Our regular member monthly post meeting is Monday December 12. We encourage 
members actively participate and hope you can attend. 

When: Monday December 12, 2016 
Where: The Post on the Coast, 1004 Ocean Boulevard Isle of Palms, SC 29451 
Time: 7:00 PM 

Can't make the meeting but have ideas or suggestions for the post, email them to us and 
we'll make sure to address them. 

  

 

  

VFW Post 3137 Auxiliary Monthly Meeting 
Our auxiliary member monthly post meeting is Monday December 19. We encourage 
members actively participate and hope you can attend. 

When: Monday December 19, 2016 
Where: The Post on the Coast, 1004 Ocean Boulevard Isle of Palms, SC 29451 
Time: 6:30 PM 

Can't make the meeting but have ideas or suggestions for the post, email them to us and 
we'll make sure to address them. 

  

 

  

Steak Night Cancelled - "Baby It's Cold Outside" 
Due to the fact that it will be 30 degrees Friday night steak night will be cancelled until further notice. .... however 
feel free to come in we will order pizza or wings. ...remember LIFE'S A BEACH !!! 

We need your support now more than ever to make it through the winter months.... if anyone has a large group 
that would like to cook out please feel free to come use our grills and drink with us.... bring and burn your own 

. 
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Toys for Tots 
Pick up date extended ....Our toys for tots box is going to be picked up December 15th ...we do not have much 
in our box....i know we want our box of toys to flow over....please take the time to bring your unwrapped toy by 
our post by the 14th so it will be ready for pick up Thursday 15th.....you do not need to be a member to drop off 
a toy for a child to have for Christmas....ring our bell and we will be happy to let you in... 

Let us make this happen for these kids....thanks for your support from post 3137 

  

 

  

Voluntary Services at Ralph Johnson Hospital 

 
 

Tis the Season to be Giving" 
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See below for our Volunteer and Donation Needs. 

Help keep our veterans warm! We need winter coats, sweatpants, scarves and knitted hats 
Sweatpants, Coats, Scarfs, Hats & Gloves 

Nutritional Drinks Needed 
Glucerna, Boost, Ensure 

We need tennis shoes – must be new! All sizes – Men and Women 
Golf Carts Are Here! 

Drivers Needed! We need volunteers to operate them in the parking lots at the VAMC and Savannah. Help veter-
ans get from the parking lot to the facilities. Call the Voluntary Service Office for details – 843-783-7230 

DAV Volunteer Drivers Needed 
We need volunteer drivers that originate in Summerville and Moncks Corner. Volunteers have to process in 
Charleston but for volunteering they can pick up the vans in the locations below. 

Berkley…..library at Moncks Corner (#071)  (Need another van,  and driver to do outside areas of Kingstree, 
Manning, etc.- anything outside of Goose Creek & Moncks Corner ) –Need Wed. Berkeley driver. 

Dorchester…..Post Office on Trolley Rd. (#076)  - Got a new Summerville driver beginning  in July, for Wednes-
days.  May need an additional, committed,  M, &  T,  driver for Summerville 

Dorchester…..Dorchester Cty. Bldg….(#113) - 

Charleston…..VAMC – CHS.  ( #013, #378) – Need local drivers for Charleston, especially M, W, F 

Fred Lesinski 
Chief, Community Engagement & Veteran Experience 

Ralph H. Johnson VAMC 
109 Bee St., Charleston SC 29401 
Office: 843-789-7230 
Fax: 843-789-6132 
Edmund.Lesinski@va.gov 

 
Dennis Hamilton 
VFW Post 3137 Communications 
P: 843-327-3858 
vfwpost3137@gmail.com 
www.vfwpost3137.org 
1004 Ocean Blvd., Isle of Palms, SC 29451 
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A Note from the Chaplains: Post 3433 & Auxiliary    
"Storms make the oak grow deeper roots." - George Herbert 

Well not the one at my house, it was blown over during Hurricane Matthew. When it fell the roots were                    
revealed. It is amazing that the entire root system was no more than a few inches deep and ran throughout the 
shallow surface soil. There was not a single root that went deep. One other problem, it was a single lonely tree. 
Its roots were not entangled in the roots of other trees to provide support against the battering of the storm. It 
was a lonely tree without a support system or strong foundation. 

Another tree fell at our church, the problem; it was rotten on the inside. Though it had many green leaves, it 
was dead on the inside. It was weakened from the inside; when the wind blew and storm came it was not strong 
enough to remain standing. 

Whether it is the roots (running deep or interlinked) or a strong inner being, we can find a way to stand strong 
in the storms that life may bring our way. Where do you find your strength? Who are those in your life that help 
you to remain standing? Who do you help stand? I pray that you are able to find your strength and support 
when the storms come. "If you want to see the sunshine, you have to weather the storm." - Frank Lane 

"I have weathered many different storms and I know who I am and my friends know who I really am." - Delta 
Goodrem  

During this time of year, especially in November we stop to take time and ponder, to be thankful for the many 
blessings and people in our live.  

Keep our comrades in your thoughts and prayers: Bob Mische, Edesta Proper, and Lonnie ‘Lucky’ Dunlap. 

  
Our thoughts and prayers to Gee Gee and her family in the passing of her mother Francis Weaver. 
  
Your Chaplains 

Norman Jones - Post 3433 Chaplain 

Shirley Olsen - Auxiliary Chaplain 
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Judy Spencer 

judytam18@gmail.com 

VA Cemeteries Offering Pre-Enrollment for Eligible Veterans: The Department of Veterans Affairs 
(VA) this week announced it now provides eligibility determinations for interment in a VA national                   
cemetery prior to the time of need. Through the Pre-Need Determination of Eligibility Program, upon                    
request, individuals can learn if they are eligible for burial or memorialization in a VA national cemetery. 
Secretary of Veterans Affairs Robert A. McDonald said, “This new program reaffirms our commitment to 
providing a lifetime of benefits and services for veterans and their families.” Now veterans and their families 
can plan for their burial needs which will alleviate some of the burden later. 

Interested individuals may submit VA Form 40-10007, Application for Pre-Need                           
Determination of Eligibility for Burial in a VA National Cemetery, and supporting                         
documentation, such as a DD Form 214, if readily available, to the VA National Cemetery 
Scheduling Office by toll-free fax at 1-855-840-8299; email to Eligibility.PreNeed@va.gov; 
or mail to the National Cemetery Scheduling Office, P.O. Box 510543, St. Louis, MO 63151. 

The following notice was sent out by the Action Corps - thought 
you might like to know. 

AUXILIARY 445 

Hi All;    Tricare has announced the following change - thought you should know.  

7. CVS Out, Walgreens In: As of yesterday, CVS and CVS pharmacies in Target stores are no longer part 
of the TRICARE pharmacy network; but Walgreens now is, so beneficiaries need to transfer all                           
prescription fills or refills from CVS pharmacy to another TRICARE pharmacy to avoid paying the full   
retail prices. Read more here: https://www.express-scripts.com/TRICARE/news/walgreens.shtml.  

Hi All;    Just wanted you to see the listing below of the Scrooge               
organizations that might be asking you for donations this 
year.  Please DO NOT donate to these.    FYI this listing is published 
on the SC Secretary of State's web page.    Thank you Dr. Lenda for 
letting us know.                       -see next page- 
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Judy Spencer       continued………. 

The designation of Scrooge is based upon a charitable organization’s failure to spend a high 
percentage of its total expenditures on charitable programs. The organizations designated 
as this year’s Scrooges are listed below, along with the percentage of expenditures used for 
program services.  
 
Cars Helping Veterans, a/k/a Others First, Inc., Rochester Hills, MI  24.1%  
     Healing Heroes Network, Inc., Palm Harbor, FL    24.7%  
     Kids Wish Network, Inc., Holiday, FL    42.0%  
     The Premier Foundation, Easley, SC    12.2%  
     Reserve Police Officers Association, Yonkers, NY    7.7%  
     Rock Hill Rescue Squad, Rock Hill, SC    6.4%  
     Survivors and Victims Empowered, Manheim, PA    30.0%  
     United Veterans Association, Inc., Fairfield, AL    25.1%  
     Vietnow National Headquarters, Rockford, IL    7.3%  
     Wishing Well Foundation USA, Inc., Metairie, LA    4.8%  
 
The following criteria were considered in selecting Scrooges: the charity had devoted 45 
percent or less of its total expenditures to charitable programs; the charity had spent a                
significant amount of revenue on fundraising expenses; and the charity had registered with 
the Secretary of State to solicit funds in the state of South Carolina. 
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ADOPT-A-UNIT (AAU) 
OCTOBER QUARTERLY REPORT  

  

* As we move forward, 
Veterans & Military Support Programs is continuing to focus on 

the Adopt-a-Unit program. 

* Our troops and their families need 
support now more than ever. 

* It’s never been easier for VFW Posts and 
Auxiliaries to adopt a unit. 

 
 

The AAU Quarterly Report is issued to help us achieve 4 goals: 
1.   Identify Posts/Auxiliaries who have completed their Annual Activity Report 
requirements.   
 
-> All Posts/Auxiliaries listed on the “Activity Reports Received” have submitted their report to 
the Veterans & Military Support office and have met their annual requirement.  
 

2.   Identify Posts/Auxiliaries who have submitted an AAU Application to 
adopt a unit. 
-> The ‘Applications Received’ report shows what posts have submitted an application to adopt 
a military unit through the AAU Program. You are required to submit an AAU Activity Report 
within one year of your application being received. 
  

 3.   Identify Posts/Auxiliaries who need to submit their AAU Activity Report. 
 
 Posts and Auxiliaries are required to submit an AAU Activity Report for their adopted 
units annually to VFW National.   
-> Listed are the Posts/Auxiliaries that need to submit the AAU Activity Report to keep their adoption 
active. 



 71 

3.   Identify Posts/Auxiliaries who need to submit their AAU Activity Report. Posts 
and Auxiliaries are required to submit an AAU Activity Report for their adopted units annually to 
VFW National.   
-> Listed are the Posts/Auxiliaries that need to submit the AAU Activity Report to keep their adop-
tion active. 
4.   Identify Posts/Auxiliaries who have been deactivated in AAU due to inactivity. 
->  Ensure you are sending your annual activity report to VFW National. If you are on this report and 
want to continue your adoption please send us an AAU report and we will get everything updated. 
 
To achieve "Best of the Best" a Post/Auxiliary must participate and report at least three separate events with their 
adopted unit for the year. 

Remember, to keep your Adopt-A-Unit active, we must receive an annual Adopt-A-Unit activity report. Click below for a 
blank report. 
Please direct Posts & Auxiliaries in your department to the VFW website, under Veterans & Military Support or 
Troop Support to obtain the very best resources to support their unit.  
If you have any questions regarding Adopt-a-Unit, please contact the MAP office by email: map@vfw.org or by tele-
phone: 816-756-3390, Ext. 211. 

Thank you for your help on this worthwhile and rewarding program! 

From: Judy Spencer <judytam18@gmail.com> 
Date: Sat, Nov 5, 2016 at 10:05 AM 
Subject: Fisher House ground breaking event 
  
 
  

POST 445 & AUXILIARY 
 

Fisher House Ground Breaking Event 

was held November 18, 11 a.m., 150 Wentworth St., Charleston, SC 

  

 
  

The Fisher House Charleston project provides a comfortable refuge for families of 

patients at the Ralph H. Johnson VA Medical Center.  
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VFW Store  

VFW National Headquarters  

406 W 34th Street  

Kansas City, MO 64111  

(800) 821-2606  

From: VFW 
Store <VFWStore@vfwemail.org> 

Date: Thu, Dec 8, 2016 at 7:01 PM 

Subject: Holiday gift ideas 
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